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Subject Matter

The Head of Planning and Housing Services reported (DS.45/09) that the Brampton Business Centre and Tele Centre had closed on 3 April 2009 with consequential redundancies for some of the centre's former staff.  He also added that the Lease on the Irthing Centre had been surrendered back to Cumbria County Council and the building handed over on 30 April 2009.  He reminded Members that the sum of £100,000 had been set aside in the Council's 2009/10 budget to cover the costs of the decision and he set out for Members the details of those costs which were presently available.

The Director of Corporate Services added that it was likely that there would be further costs to pay to facilitate the full close down of the centre and these would be outlined in a further report once more precise figures were known.  She added that a carry forward request of £28,900 from 2008/09 had been included as part of the Revenue Outturn Report and a decision on whether this was to be approved would be taken by Council on 29 June 2009.  She further added that any additional costs over the £100,000 budget would need to be funded from existing base budgets or by a further request for supplementary estimate.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive approve the release of the £100,000 budget for the Brampton Business Centre to fund the costs of the closure that are known so far and set out in report DS.45/09.

Reasons for Decision

To fulfil the Council's obligations under approved policies in respect of redundancies and also statutory provisions relating to redundancy matters.







